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MEDIA RELEASE

DATE: April 18,2018[4:00 PM]

HobbyHorseLaneHomicideVictims ldentified

On SaturdayApril 14,2018,atapproximatelyl:52 AM, Deputiesweredispatchedo the 13500block of Hobby
HorseLanein referenceo a checkthewelfare. Whendeputiesarrivedon scenetheylocatediwo deceased

individuals.
Thevictims havebeenidentifiedasLarry Nelson,DOB 02/11/46andPamelaNelson,DOB 12/27/47.

TheEl PasoCountySheriff’'s Office Major CrimesUnit is investigatinghis caseasa doublehomicide. Details
regardingthis casewill notbeavailableimmediatelysincethis is anongoinginvestigation. Informationwill be
releaseastheinvestigationsallows.

Attachedis apictureof Mr. andMrs. Nelson.We would like to expresour deepestondolenceso their family
andfriends.

At thistime, thereis no suspectnformationandwe areurgingtheresidentof theareato bevigilant. If you see
anythingsuspiciousor havepertinentinformationrelatedto this case pleasecontactthe Sheriff's Office Dispatch
Centerat 719-390-555%r call the Sheriff's Office Tip Line at 719-520-6666.
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On Saturday, April 14, 2018, at approximately 1:52 AM, Deputies were dispatched to the 13500 block of Hobby Horse Lane in reference to a check the welfare.  When deputies arrived on scene, they located two deceased individuals. 

The victims have been identified as Larry Nelson, DOB 02/11/46 and Pamela Nelson, DOB 12/27/47. 

The El Paso County Sheriff’s Office Major Crimes Unit is investigating this case as a double homicide.  Details regarding this case will not be available immediately since this is an ongoing investigation.  Information will be released as the investigations allows.


Attached is a picture of Mr. and Mrs. Nelson. We would like to express our deepest condolences to their family and friends.  

At this time, there is no suspect information and we are urging the residents of the area to be vigilant. If you see anything suspicious or have pertinent information related to this case, please contact the Sheriff’s Office Dispatch Center at 719-390-5555 or call the Sheriff’s Office Tip Line at 719-520-6666. 
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